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Members of the Next Gen Advisory Council serve as advocates working to protect and preserve the Adirondacks for current and future generations. Pictured 
above (L-R): Giulia Casella, Aaron Thomas, Monica Dore, Charlotte Staats, Mike Schaefer, Caroline Dodd, Wynn Abrahamson, Joe Dolan, Anthony Kordziel. 
Not pictured Safa Mammeri, Allison Stefanelli, Natalee Wrege, Tim Yeskoo, Cedar Young.
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On behalf of the Adirondack Council Board of Directors and 
Staff, thank you for your steadfast support of the Adirondack 
Council and our work on behalf of the iconic Adirondack Park.      

The Adirondack Council’s political and financial strength is fueled 
by the support of Park residents, visitors, and people like you who 
have consistently contributed to the Forever Wild Fund year after 
year and have helped create an enduring advocacy legacy. Your 
ongoing commitment to the Park — your correspondence with 
elected officials, your response to action alerts, your participation 
in Adirondack Lobby Day, and your ongoing and significant financial 
support — ensure that the Council is ready and able to address 
the evolving challenges we face throughout the North Country. 

Some of this year’s accomplishments include:          

•	 Successfully advocating for legislation to establish 
a state-wide Road Salt Reduction Council.

•	 Securing essential funding for critical long-term 
monitoring of climate impacts to Adirondack 
waterbodies through the Survey of Climate Change 
and Adirondack Lake Ecosystems (SCALE). 

•	 Supporting Open Space Land Conservation and Wildlife 
Action Plans that protect and enhance habitat and 
biodiversity within and beyond the Adirondacks. 

•	 Promoting the next generation of diverse 
environmental leadership through the Timbuctoo 
Climate and Careers Summer Institute to expose 
youth to conservation and green career paths. 

These successes are vital to the conservation and protection 
of the Adirondacks and across New York State.

As we approach our 50th Anniversary, we reflect on the significant 
milestones in advocacy and conservation that have made a lasting 
impact on the wild character of the Adirondack Park. And, with 
your continued support, we are poised to take on the challenges 
of the next 50 years. We will remain focused on fighting for an 
Adirondack Park with clean air and pure water, large ‘forever wild’ 
wilderness areas, working forests and farms, and vibrant, safe, 
inclusive communities. The path ahead calls for collective action.

Through your continued support, we are ready and well-
positioned to ensure that the Adirondack Park continues 
to thrive and inspire the generations to come.

With profound thanks, 

Sarah C. Hatfield		  Raul J. Aguirre 
Board Chair	  	 Executive Director

With Gratitude:
A Message from the Board Chair & Executive Director

Sarah C. Hatfield 

Raul J. Aguirre 
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 “What better time to act than now to make this the 
true park it has the potential to be, to ensure that the 

Adirondacks will forever be a wild island of hope for New 
Yorkers and the world, and to serve as a global model 

for integrated land use and conservation.”

– Gary Alvin Randorf (1937 - 2019)

Photo © Carl Heilman II/Wild Visions, Inc.
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Additional Support for 
Clean Water Infrastructure

For years, the Adirondack Council has advocated 

at the state, county and local level for resources to 

support improvements to clean water infrastructure 

in Adirondack communities. Programs established to 

make septic inspections, repairs, and replacements 

more affordable for Lake Champlain and Lake 

George residents have proven successful in helping 

to reduce nutrient loading which causes harmful 

algal blooms (HABs). In partnership with Warren 

County, whose septic replacement fund application 

process is a model program, the Council advocated 

for improvements to the eligibility process and 

increased annual block fund allocations. In June, 

the waterbodies eligible grew from roughly 

12 to over 100 lakes and tributaries. This win 

extends beyond the Adirondacks, where five of 

the major waterways that start here, including 

the Hudson River, benefit millions of people. 

ACTION Notable Accomplishments

Photo © Carl Heilman II/Wild Visions, Inc.
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Timbuctoo Climate & Careers Summer Institute 
Governor Kathy Hochul initially proposed cutting funding for the Timbuctoo Climate and Careers 

Summer Institute in her executive budget proposal for 2024, but through the Council’s advocacy 

and partnerships with legislative leaders in Albany, this incredible program was funded in the 

state budget. Timbuctoo introduces high school students from New York City to the Adirondacks, 

careers in the environmental field, and environmental and social justice history. Now in its 

second full year of operation, Timbuctoo has helped connect over 75 kids to the Adirondack Park, 

where they learn about antebellum history, hike, bike, canoe, and enjoy themselves in nature.

Clean Air Standards Improved  
At the federal level, air quality monitoring has taken 

quite a few budget hits over the past 10 years. 

Additionally, recent actions by the Supreme Court 

severely limited the ability of federal agencies to enact 

and enforce pollution control regulations. But one piece 

of good news from 2024 was the decision by the US 

Environmental Protection Agency to tighten regulations 

on fine particulate air pollution. By identifying smaller 

particles as pollution, the EPA can help states fight 

public health issues like chronic asthma that afflict 

populations far from the source of the pollution.

Climate & Water Science
For the second year in a row, the state provided funding 

for a Survey of Climate and Adirondack Lake Ecosystems 

(SCALE), which provides a long-term look at the overall 

health of and changes to Adirondack waters. The 

Adirondack Park is home to one of the longest, most 

comprehensive sets of water quality data in the U.S., 

and SCALE continues that work through sampling and 

testing on more than 100 Adirondack lakes and ponds, 

including some genetic testing for animal species. SCALE 

was a pilot program in 2023 and is an important connection 

to the long-running work of the Adirondack Lake Survey Corporation, which merged 

with The Ausable River Association (now the Ausable Freshwater Center) in 2023.

Notable Accomplishments
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Forever Wild Society 
(Gifts of $50,000+)

Anonymous
F.M. Kirby Foundation
John & Deanna Sammon
Charlie & Sue Snyder

Defenders 
(Gifts of $25,000 – $49,999)

Anonymous
Anonymous at Vanguard Charitable
Anonymous at Vermont

Community Foundation 
Armstrong Foundation
Ann Carmel & Daniel Wolk*
Klipper Family Fund, a donor-advised fund 

administered by the Open Space Institute
Owenoke Foundation
Matthew & Nina Quigley

Guardians 
(Gifts of $10,000 – $24,999)

Anonymous (2)
Abrahamson Family Foundation

- Kurt Abrahamson
Angelo Family Charitable Foundation
Mary & Jeff Bijur
Etienne & Lisa Boillot
Deborah Loeb Brice Foundation
Marilyn Burns & Jeffrey Sellon
Cloudsplitter Foundation
Georgina Cullman
Joseph & Joan Cullman

Conservation Foundation
Philip & Kathleen Forlenza
Jane N. Mooty Foundation Trust
Mary Herberich*
Eric & Beverly Lawson
The Longhill Charitable Foundation 
Kate & Henry Mannix

Douglas & Marie McKeige
Nancy L. Olsen
Overhills Foundation
Jerry Page & Linda Hirsch
Justin Potter & Claire Love
John & Sandra Reschovsky
Brian & Ginny Ruder
Daniel & Dianne Ryterband
George V. & Jean A. Smith Charitable Trust
Spindrift Family Foundation
Suwinski Family Foundation
Joel Tompkins & Natalia Chefer
Henrietta Trapp*
David & Candace Weir Foundation
Ethan & Anne Winter

Protectors 
(Gifts of $5,000 – $9,999)

Anonymous (2)
Kurt & Laura Abrahamson
Had & Pat Asiel

Lewis Buckman & Claudia Anderson*
James & Leslie Cunningham
Kathryn & Dino Cusumano
Dobson Foundation
Richard & Harriet Eisenberg Foundation
Ernst Family Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Robert Friedman
Sarah Collum Hatfield & Charlie Hatfield 
James & Jacqueline Jenkins
Bob & Carol Kafin
Keet Family Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Tom & Nan Merrick
Edward Petty*
Meredith M. Prime Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Prospect Hill Foundation
Shoshi Satloff*
Douglas & Alyson Schultz
Michael & Hazel Schultz

GIVING July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024

Society Listing
The commitment of all members and donors to a wild, resilient, and diverse park makes the Adirondack Council the largest and most effective advocacy organization 
working on behalf of New York’s six-million-acre Adirondack Park. The Board and Staff thank you for caring about the water, air, wildlands and communities of the 
Adirondacks! We have taken great care to ensure the accuracy of these lists. If you notice any discrepancy, please contact us at 877.873.2240.

Individuals, foundations and corporations that have given gifts (cash-in-hand) of $250 or more:
*Gifted before their passing
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Advocating Safe Passage for Wildlife & Motorists

During the 2024 state legislative session, the Council secured an important win for wildlife with the passage 

of the Wildlife Crossing Act. The Act, passed by both the senate and assembly directs the state Department 

of Transportation to identify places where wildlife crossings would be of most use, improving the safety 

of wildlife and drivers on the road. Crossings range from bridges and tunnels to fencing and culverts that 

allow for the free movement of species from moose to salamanders. In addition to the obvious benefits to 

wildlife, crossings reduce vehicle collisions, lower insurance rates, and help local DOT crews by reducing road 

hazards. If signed into law by Gov. Kathy Hochul, the bill will also allow New York to access millions of federal 

dollars to ensure safer road conditions for people and animals across the state.

Noah Shaw & Karen Barone
Charles & Nancy Trautmann
Henry Uihlein II & Mildred 

A. Uihlein Foundation

Explorers
(Gifts of $2,500 – $4,999)

Anonymous (3)
Anonymous at Vanguard Charitable
Jameson Baxter
Andrew Brady & Ben Fishel
David Bronston & Patty Brown 
John & Maridee Brust
Tom Butler & Wendy de Forest
Alpin J. & Alpin W. Cameron Memorial Fund
The Canonicus Fund at Vanguard Charitable
Cerf-Dunbar Fund at The Greater 

Washington Community Foundation
Diana & Steve Childress
Andrew & Tracey Dolan
Sheldon & Mary Eisenberg
Peter & Vivian Falco
Jeffrey & Karen Follert
Joseph Gerberg & Barbara Dangman
Jeff & Vicky Hadden
Mahalakshmi Halasyamani & Matthew Davis 
William Talbott Hillman Foundation
Rush Holt & Margaret Lancefield Fund of the 

Princeton Area Community Foundation

Photo: Larry Master, masterimages.org
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Peter & Karen Jakes
Mrs. William J. Kirby
John Lane
Patricia Lowy
The Linda Markeloff Charitable 

Fund at Vanguard Charitable
William & Sue Morrill
John Orberg & Janet Kuhl
Peter & Patty Paine 
William & Susan Shulman
John Smith & Barbara Church
Karen & Frederick Spaulding
Scott & Krista St. George
Douglas Stewart
Alexis & Steve Strongin
The David R. Thompson Charitable 

Fund at Vanguard Charitable
Muriel & Enos Throop
West Bay Fund at Adirondack Foundation
Fred & Patricia Yosca

Stewards
(Gifts of $1,000 – $2,499)

Anonymous (4)
Jan C.K. Anderson
Chris & Debbie Andrews
Susan Angell & Timothy Palmer
John & Diane Asiel
Amanda Bailey

Meredith & Andrew Ball Fund, a 
fund of the Tides Foundation 

Carole S. Bishop
Cornelius N. Bliss Memorial Fund
Dorothea Blom
Jason Bowman
John & Mary Brock
Brooknoll Fund at Adirondack Foundation
The James Brooks & Laura Graves 

Fund at Vanguard Charitable
William & Katherine Brown
George & Angie Bush
Charles & Judy Canham
Linda & Sarah Cohen Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Patrick Colby
Linda & Frederic Cowan
Liza Cowan
Chester Crocker & Pamela Aall
Philip & Lenore Defliese
John Donovan
John & Lucy Douglas
Julie & Jeff Dreebin
Richard & Ann du Moulin
Matthew Ernst
Mike & Ellen Esposito
Evergreen Foundation - Brownell Family
Chris & Janine Fagan
The Fieldstone Fund at Vanguard Charitable

Diane & Peter Fish
FJC - A Foundation of Philanthropic Funds
John Forrest
Luther Fresn
Messiqua Friel Family Fund, a Donor Advised 

Fund of Davenport Donor Advised Program
The Fund for Nature at the Community 

Foundation for Greater Buffalo
Ernest & Lynne Giraud
Marion & George Goethals
Joan Grabe Family Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Yvette Gralla
Robert & Lorraine Greenbaum
Hamill Family Foundation - Nancy Winter
William & Marsha Harbison
Harding Educational & Charitable Foundation
Dan & Alison Harris
Margaret Harris
Alan & Joan Hasselwander
Hans Himelein & Janice Kyle 
Michael & Jane Houlihan
Lee Jeffries Charitable Fund
Gerrick & Ann Johnson
Robert Kaelin*
Edward Webb Keane Jr.
Keeler Motor Car Company
Gregory Kennedy
Kiwassa Fund at Adirondack Foundation

Jesse & Maris Krasnow
Marta Jo Lawrence
Ronni & Carl Lieberman
Richard & Cinda Longstreth
John Luard & Toni Gahn
Jane Lubben
Doug & Sarah Luke
Cathy & Scott McGraw
Robert & Elizabeth McGraw
Bruce McLanahan
Edward McNeil Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Laurence Meltzer
Jim Miller
Joane Molenock & Dan Karig
Jim & Ann Mrazek
Robert Murphy & Cynthia Rye
Elizabeth Naumberg & Carl Hoffman
Anne Niermann
Northern Lights Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Linda & Peter Obourn
Sarah & Mark O’Neil
Karen Palcho & Terry Griffith
Craig & Katharine Phares
Jeanne & Martin Puryear
Laura & Craig Reidt
Wendy Riblett-Shelton*
Richenthal Foundation

GIVING July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024
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Thomas Richey
The Rokon Fund at Vanguard Charitable
Martha Rozett
Rutkowski Family Foundation
Jack & Mary Ellen Ryder
Stephen & Karin Sadove
Gerard Santora
Richard Schechter
Scott Schneider
Matt Scholz
Benjamin Shanks
Bob & Judi Sherman
Sherwood Family Fund at the Community 

Foundation for Greater Buffalo
Christine Simmon & Douglas Boothe
Stephen & Julia Smith
Spann Family Charitable Fund
Taylor & Marie Spencer
Nancy Lynn Squier
Kerri Stamm
Brian & Cheryl Starer
Richard Stephan & Frieda Flax
Susan Stevens & Samuel James
Richard Strean
Sylvamo
Caz Taylor & Z Smith
Margaretta Taylor
Andrea & Tobin Tracey
Howard & Paula Trienens Fund

Preserving Adirondack Working Lands

With thanks to the Klipper Family Fund a donor-advised fund by the Open Space Institute and additional 

support, Adirondack Council’s Essex Farm Institute granted $24,500 to 16 farmers and value-added producers 

to increase their environmental and economic sustainability. Now, in its ninth year, the Micro-Grant program 

has awarded over $240,000 since its inception in 2016. Funded projects in 2024 include efforts to encourage 

no-till farming (to control erosion); a pilot project for eliminating oil-based plastics in food vacuum-packaging; 

tree planting to retain water; solar-powered irrigation and livestock fencing systems; composting facilities 

and support for organically managed commercial bee hives for apple and grape production, among others.

ABOVE: (L-R) Intern Martha Depoy and Farm Advocate Dillon Klepetar view the Crown 
Point Farm and Dairy water collection system with owner Mike Kuba
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GIVING
Daniel Urig
Alane & Donald Vogel
Jeb Hart & Peggy Wallin-Hart
Paul Wang
Amelia Weir & Terry Cundiff 
Candace Weir 
The Wiegand Family Charitable 

Fund at Vanguard Charitable
Wild Woods Foundation
David & Emily Wormuth
Cecil & Gilda Wray 
Nancy & Bill Zisson

Advocates 
(Gifts of $500 – $999)

Anonymous (11)
Raul Aguirre & Emily Eisman
Ann & Joe Armstrong
Jason Bailey
Brad Barber
Rick Bare
Emily Bateson & Tom Cooper
Jon Beaulac
Frederick & Susan Beckhorn
Frances Beinecke & Paul Elston
The Beyer Family Charitable 

Fund at Vanguard Charitable
S.E. & A.D. Bissell
Ralph Blackwood & Nancy Nicholas

Alice & Bill Boardman
Helga Borck
Peter & Jane Borrelli
Kathleen Breen
Deborah Brown
David Bumsted
Robert Burt
F.C. Calder
Melany & Tom Campanile
Mary-Lynne & Bruce Campbell
Nancy Campbell
Nancy Duff Campbell
Diane Cast
Andrew & Mary Christie
Mr. & Mrs. Paul F. Ciminelli
Mary Close
Jane & Douglas Collette
Deb Collum & David Wittek
Robert Confer
Colleen Connor & Brian Kelahan
Francis Coots
Peter & Margaret Crounse
Carol Cummins
Emma Cunningham & Matt Katz
Ann E. Dau
Drs. James C. & Caroline W. Dawson
Patricia DeAngelis
Carol Dimond & Lawrence Lee
Courtlandt & Brenda Dixon III
Nettie Dodge

Allison Dolan
David & Melanie Dumont
Patrick & Mary Dunleavy
Chris Durlacher
John & Brooke Durland III
John & Margaret Falk
Deirdre Farley
Donna Fein & Rich Seegers
Diane Fenton
Leo & Martha Fishel
Lyn & Terry Flynn
Barbara & Stuart Fox
Elizabeth Garver
Richard & Monique Gershon
Wendy Gittings
Michale Glennon & Scott Van Laer
Peter Gollon
Bob & Carol Gray
Roger T. Gray
Bob & Charlotte Hall
David Hamar
David & Katherine Hamilton
Molly & Stephen Hann
Walter Harrison III
Edmund & Eleanor Hecklau
Heidecorn Family Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
James & Sue Heminway
Hershey Family Fund of The Community 

Foundation for the Greater Capital Region

Michael R. Herzog
June Hetznecker
Laura & Ronald H. Hoenig Foundation
Sarah Horowitz & David Venarde
May Houck Foundation
James & Karen Hovey
Gordon Howard
David P. Hunt
Clarice Hunter
Doug & Betsy Johnson
Katja Kalwak
Ann & Paul Katzenstein
Rebecca Keese & Robert Gray
Steven Kellogg
Don & Martha Kent
Benjamin Kernan
Scott & Wesley Kevelson
Lake George RV Park
Steven Lakomy & Cheryl Lyles
Mark Larsen
Ginger Lawrence
Colleen Duffy Leidy
Robert & Glenna Leonard
Monica & Bob Leverett
Elizabeth & Dick Lilleston
Caroline & Serge Lussi Designated 

Action Fund at Adirondack Foundation
Gordon & Mary MacArthur
Martha MacGregor
Richard H. Machemer Jr.

July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024
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Gerald & Madeline Malovany
Geoffrey & Laurel Martin
Cecilia & Michael Mathews
Amy McCune
Tim & Doree Lynn Miles
Nicholas & Hilary Miller
Barbara F. & Richard W. Moore
Elizabeth Morgan
Ruth I. Morton
Charles Mullin
Allen Newman
Thomas & Sarah O’Connor
Jason Olshefsky
Robert & Linda Onofry
Alexander & Alison Packard
Samuel Page & Lauren Bewley
Adam E. Pearsall
Jeffrey Peters & Sally Ann Webster
Peter Post
Pure Adirondacks
Rosemary & Frank Pusateri
Christiane Quinif
Madeline Raciti
Daniel & Mary Reeves Foundation
Barbara & Scott Renninger
Margaret Rice
Alexandria Richart & Aaron Coble
Mark Robinson
Glenn Rosen & Ann Dannenberg

Progress on Addressing Road Salt Pollution

Reducing road salt use in the Adirondack Park has been a long-term effort of the Adirondack 

Council. With the release of a state-wide task force report in 2023 on the negative impacts of 

road salt on our waters and roadways, the Council recognized the need for more urgent action 

on the report’s recommendations. Advocacy efforts by the Council led to the introduction of 

two bills, by Senator and Encon Chair Peter Harckham (D-Peekskill) and a companion bill by 

Assemblyman Billy Jones (D-Chateaugay) to establish a standing committee for oversight. While 

not voted on during the 2024 Legislative session, this sets the tone for action in 2025.

Photo: Nancie Battaglia
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GIVING July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024

Lucinda Rosenwald & Peter Klementowicz
Karen & Jeffrey Ross
Lewis & Charlotte Ruge
Frederick & Geraldine Sauter
Harriet Savage
Elizabeth Saxon-Giles
Nancy & Steven Sayer
Philip Schluter & Julie Kimmel
Mary Schneidenwind
Lorraine Schunck
Glenn Shafer & Nell Painter
Eileen Slocum
Sarah Smith
Michael Steigerwald & Mary Mandich
Greg & Lindsey Stevens
Kevin D. & Eileen M. Stone
John Strepelis
Angela Surkis
Donald Swain
Ramsay Tanham
M. Tigner
Sarah & Bob Underhill
Vermont Community Foundation 

- Reginald & Joan Gignoux
Jim Visconti
Jonathan & Candace Wainwright
David Walsh
Scott & Sarah Walter
Webb Family Foundation

Heidi Wendel & Joseph Hirsch
George Werner
Mark & Barbara Wetzel
Wild Orchard Farm Fund at 

Adirondack Foundation
Susan Witt
Samantha Wood
Donald Yanulavich
Michael Zand

Conservationists 
(Gifts of $250 – $499)

Anonymous (13)
Peter Adamson
Adirondack Creamery
Deborah Agnew
Natalia Alarcon
Tony & Penny Atkiss
Ruth & Louis Baker Family Foundation
Tom & Betsy Balderston
John & Anita Ballow
Jill & Richard Baratta
Christopher Barns & Kathleen Stachowski
Alyssa Barrett
Elise Barry
Douglas & Marcia Bateson
Lowell Bauer
Ronald Becker
Frederick Beinecke

Rev. Larry Bell
Jeffrey Bender
Patricia Bendersky
Rebecca Bennett
Alan Berger
Gary & Frances Bergstrom
Anna Berkenblit & Geraldine Sheehan
Thomas & Karen Bernhard
Michael & Ellen Bettmann
Peter & Melinda Beuf
Cheryl Bishop
James H. Bishop
Susan Blakeney
Bill & Vicki Boies
James Bonito
Tom & Alana Both
Michael Bradley
Susan Branch
Angela Brown
Constance F. & Kirk W. Brown
Edward & Barbara Brown
Dr. & Mrs. James L. Budny
Carol Bullard & Worth Gretter
Elaine & Russell Burke
Maureen & Thomas Byrne
Jean Cahouet
The Cairn Fund at Adirondack Foundation
Ann Cammack
David & Lucy Carson

Cathy D. Carter
Emily Castner
Bruce & Holly Catlin
Noreen Cavanagh
Anita Cenci
Denis & Brita Chagnon
Lori & Michael Chlad
Nina & Steve Christiansen
Monique Weston Clague
David & Rita Clark III
Henry & Harriet Gerard Clark
Alison Clarkson & Oliver Goodenough
Steven Clinton & Sandra Kostyk
Janet Cohn
James & Maria Coward
Susan Cox & Richard Scordato
Jamison & Robert Craft
Barbara Crinean
Linda Cromwell
Charles & Martha Cuomo
Laura Dean
Barbara Deller
Leslie DesMarteau
Christa & Scott Dillabaugh
Matthew Diller
Kathleen Dillon
Klaus Dittmar
Otto & Barbara Doering
Penny Dorschel
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Jake & Pat Dresden
Glenn Drury & Shane Anderson
Lyn DuMoulin
Joan M. Dunn
Eileen & Mark Durham
Brad Edmondson & Tatiana Werbizky
Careena Eggleston
Timothy & Cornelia Eland
Melissa Elstein & Eric Katzman
Mark & Debby Epstein
Alexandra Ernst & Garret Siegel
Sherrill Ernst
Kirsten E. Fazzari
Lauree Feldman
Brian Fenton
Justin & Gayle Fishel
Janice M. Fontanella
J.A. Tyler & Lindsey Frakes
Mary Frederick
Sarah Winter French
Dan & Louise Friel
DiDi & Matt Funchion
Anne Gardon
Mandy & Rocco Giampaolo
William & Barbara Giuliano
Fred & Gloria Gleave
Thomas Glenn
Scott & Carol Goldie
Bunny & Tony Goodwin

Eclipse Safety & Dark Skies Education

Ahead of the rare total solar eclipse in April 2024, Adirondack towns and villages in the path of totality 

prepared for the potential dramatic increase of visitors. Concerned about the potential for human injury and 

environmental damage during the early spring or “mud season” in the High Peaks, the Council partnered with 

the Adirondack Mountain Club and the Regional Office of Sustainable Tourism on a coordinated public outreach 

campaign. This collaboration enabled important eclipse safety messaging to reach a massive audience. As a 

result, forest rangers performed just one rescue on the day of the eclipse and thousands of locals and visitors 

alike were able to enjoy the rare celestial show. The Council also utilized the opportunity to raise awareness 

about the benefits of Dark Skies, and smart outdoor lighting, to benefit humans and wildlife alike, which may 

have also proved useful to enjoying the Northern Lights in our region, only weeks later.

Photo © Carl Heilman II/Wild Visions, Inc.
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Sarah Goodwin
Stephen Gorell
Kate Graney
Jacalyn Green
Kevin Halloran
Michael Hamilton
Glenn & Kathy Harris
Liz Harvilla
Walter & Jean Hayes
John & Anne Heinz
Seth Heminway
Bob & Lorna Herdt
Margaret Hermann
Thomas & Yvonne Hobbs
Carole Hoffman
Richard Holbert
Eric Holmes
Rush Holt & Margaret Lancefield
John & Patricia Hopkinson, III
Jery Huntley
Sheila & Jim Hutt
Audrey & Christopher Hyson
Steve & Cissy Isaac
Carol Jackman
Susan Jakes & Jeffrey Prescott
Thomas & Christine Jenssen
Danielle Jerry & Bob Platte
Chloe Johnson
John & Julie Johnson

Susanne Jones
Thomas & Mary Jones
Eugene & Carolyn Kaczka
Jamie Kamph
Robert Keem
Bob & Susan Keller
Kathy Kelley
Carrie Kellman
Bill Kempey
Michael Kendrick
Jean & Bill Keplinger
David & Joan Kernan
Steven Kessler
Pamela Pickert Kindler
Kenny Kirsch
Toni & Greg Koch
William F. Koebbeman
Katherine & Paul Krier
Aaron Kroh
Norman Kuchar
Ruth M. Kuhfahl Designated Fund* 

at Adirondack Foundation
Erik Kulleseid & Mark Eisenhardt
Aaron Kunkle
Dara & Todd La Porte
Gregory & Gina Lacey
Frank LaDuca
Bobbie & Brad Landers
David & Donna Lascell

Anne Adams Laumont
Douglass Lee
Pamela & Daniel Leff
Leslie Lemos
Frank & Lethe Lescinsky
Richard Ley
Steven Losh
George Loux & Jane Williams
Russell Luke & Anja Sturm
Duncan & Sue MacDonald
Anne Mackinnon
Kelly & Michelle Maggs
Roy & Nancy Malpass
Peter & Susan Maltese
Jean Mangun
Lorraine & Joseph Mara
Nicholas Marchelos
John & Stephanie Mason
Theresa & William McCutcheon Jr.
Doug & Barbara McIlroy
Christina & Brian McKittrick
Donald McMullen
David & Clare McNally
Everett & Carol McNeill
Thomas E. Meath
Michael Mercier
Barbara Merle-Smith
David J. Miller
Robert Mincemoyer & Ivana Vujic

Gregory & Nancy Miranda
David & Beth Mitchell
Thomas Morgan
Daniel Moros & Ann Schongalla
Charles Mueller
Marilee Murdock
Diane Murphy
Seth Newell
Shirley Nichols
Gary & Cathie Nielsen
Steven Nissen
Lucy Nolan
Carol Norr
Robert Nottke
Ted O’Lear
Katherine Oser
Brian & Peggy O’Shea
Glenn & Linda Ostrander
Eunice Panetta
Bruce Patterson & Barbara Harney
Charles Perdue & Ellen Schwalenstocker
Eleanor Perkins
Jonathan & Sara Plehn
Raymond Poshkus
Meredith Prime 
Mark & Kathleen Raeside
Elisabeth Raleigh & Vincent Guardino
RCF Giving Fund, a Donor Advised Fund 

of Renaissance Charitable Foundation

GIVING July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024
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Joseph & Marilyn Reilly
Paul & Nancy Resnick
Gail Reynolds
Jo Anne Robbins
Graham Roscoe
Philip W. Rosenkranz
John & Nancy Rosenthal 
David & Susan Ruppert
Mark Ryan
Robert Sanders
Louis Sandor
Monica Sands
Janine Scherline & Todd Pray
Peg Schutze
Steven Schwartz & Jill Horn
Alice & Bruce Schwarz
Julie & Bernie Semp
Jeffrey & Liliane Sherman
Kirk & Mary Ann Shisler
Lenton & Barbara Simms
John & Susan Simon
Rebecca Six & Paul Edmunds
Catherine Smith
Steve Smith
Michael Specht
St. Huberts Foundation Trust
Cecilia Stancell
Madonna Starr
Ted Stork & Mary Barrie

Kenneth & Joanne Strike
Virginia Studer
Lynn & Steve Sudak
Perry & Peggy Teillon
John & Hannah Thomas
Edward & Liz Thorndike
Garrow Throop & Amelia Leclair
Samuel Tilton
Marguerite & Ned Timbel
David Togut & Tracy Elstein
Ronald Turbayne & Charlotte Lee
Lisa Valensi
Darryl Velasquez
Thomas & Carol Venanzi
Mary Vicks
Judy Vladimir
Vivian & Edward Wachsberger
Barbara Walden & Bill Veronesi
Alexander & Suzanne* Walsh
Elizabeth Ward
Cheryl Weeks
Dave Wilson & Chips LaBonté
The Windham Foundation
Philip Winterer
Anthony & Ruth Witte
Linda Woodard
Sarah Woodin & David Wethey
Tom Woodman & Jeannie Cross
Eleanor Worth

Toni Yagoda
Dale Yerpe
Clive & Janet Zent
Marilyn Zielinski
Margot & Jeff Zimmerman
Linda & Bruce Zimmermann

*Gifted before their passing

We have taken great care to ensure the 
accuracy of this list. If you notice any 
discrepancy, please contact us at 877.873.2240.

(L-R) Legislative Associate Aimee Privitera, Clarence Petty 
Intern Safa Mammeri and Assistant Director of Development 
Nicholle Gotham attend Adirondack Lobby Day 



18	 The mission of the Adirondack Council is to ensure the ecological integrity and wild character of the Adirondack Park for current and future generations. 

Anonymous (4)
James Au
Gabrielle Ballantine
David & Stephanie Banks
Christopher Barns & Kathleen Stachowski
Mary Ellen Bliss & Enoch Gordis*
Susan Boettger
David Bronston & Patty Brown
Claudia Anderson* & Lewis Buckman
Carol Bullard & Worth Gretter
Marilyn Burns & Jeffrey Sellon
Robert Burt
Mike Carr
Margaret Cawley & Jean London
Vaughn Collins
William & Susan Cowden
Kay Cramer
Chester Crocker & Pamela Aall
Mary Dearborn
John Donovan
Lyn DuMoulin
John Egger
Philip Ehmann & Carol Lush-Ehmann

Gloria Fant
Lauree Feldman & Sarah Holland*
Richard Ferro
Diane & Peter Fish
Sam Fisk & Linda Coe
David Gaskell
Thomas Gerber*
George Giannakos
Barbara L. Glaser
Marguerita J. Grecco, in memory of 

my late husband, John C. Melick*
Mary Herberich*
Hans Himelein & Janice Kyle
Sheila & Jim Hutt
Richard Iversen
Irene S. Jaffe*
Steven Jervis
Eugene & Carolyn Kaczka
Robert W. Kaelin*
Russell Lee
Katherine Leidel
Dale & Bonnie Lewis
John R. Licari

Donna Logan
Mary & Paul Loomba
Doug & Sarah Luke
Linda Markeloff
Maryl Mendillo
Jim Miller
Raymond & Nancy Nadaskay
John Norlund
Lorraine Pantaleo
Edward Petty*
Charles & Barbara Phelps
Albert Podell
Sonja Poe
Martha Reddout*
John & Sandra Reschovsky
Wendy Anne Riblett-Shelton* 

& Sanford Shelton*
Alice Rudnick
John Rundle*
Richard & Kay Ryder
Shoshi Satloff*
James Schaad
David Scheuing*

Mary Schneidenwind
Jean Shirley*
Linda Shuster & Bill Wonderlin
David & Ruth Skovron
Gerald & Susan Smith
Donald Swain
Mark Swanson
Constance Tate*
Jeremy Taylor
Henrietta Trapp*
Vivian & Edward Wachsberger
Carol Welch
Sue Whan
Philip Winterer
Tony Zazula & Mark Chamberlain

GIVING July 1, 2023 – June 30, 2024

Adirondack Legacy Society
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the following members who have chosen to include the Adirondack Council 
in their estate plans, ensuring a lasting legacy of support for the Adirondack Park.

*Gratefully remembered for their enduring 
commitment to the Adirondacks

We have taken great care to ensure the 
accuracy of this list. If you notice any 
discrepancy, please contact us at 877.873.2240.
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In Memory Of 

Johanna “Joosje” W. Anderson
Anonymous

Ronald Berkenblit
Anna Berkenblit & Geraldine Sheehan
Stephanie Freese
Lisa Valensi

Kenneth M. Bijur
Susan Branch

Ernest Burl
Monty Carlo

Ann Butler
Annette Russo

James Ridge Cooper, III
Kenneth Forziati
John Kearney

Gennie Duncan’s Birthday
Ariana Valderrama

Edward Dworakowski Sr.
Edward Dworakowski Jr.

Mr. Carl N. Friedman
Beverly Westermeyer

George Ghesquiere
Matthew Scholz
Celeste Tomich

Lorentz W. Hansen
Anonymous

Daniel A. Harris
Anonymous

Bruce Hoag
Kelley Brown

Leonard & Helen Jacobs
Mindi Jacobs

Harold Lazaar
Catherine DeGroot

Harold T. Leidy
Colleen Duffy Leidy

James R. “Jim” Lynch
Barbara Cass
Amanda Walden
Dave & Laura Williams

Herbert Stuart MacArthur
Ted Terasaki

Eric Maloney
Rae Ohair

Margaret
April Breen

Kevin G. McCane
Yvette Akel
Bob Auchinachie
Jennifer Bulling
Gail Cady
Kathryn Carpenter
Patti Chaffee
Ronald Cooney
Jeffrey & Connie Corey
Loriann Dell’Arciprete
Donald Flanagan

Memorials & Tributes
Many people touch our lives in profound ways and we seek to honor and 
remember them in a meaningful manner. We are privileged to share the names 
of these remarkable individuals and those who chose to celebrate them.

(L-R) Executive Director Rocci Aguirre, Conservation Director 
Jackie Bowen, Conservation Associate Jess Grant and Rewilding 
Advocate John Davis attend the Land Trust Alliance Rally 2024
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James Gennarelli
Karen Litwak
Noelle Long
Mary Ellen McCane
Laura McDuffee
Stacy Peffley
Lacey Reardon
Carol & Pete Yeager
Saren Goldner

Alice McDougall
Anonymous

Shelley McKay
Aichi Amemiya

Arden Merrell
Erika Merrell

Carl “Chip” Nichols
Shirley Nichols

Alfred A. Pasquale
Christopher Pasquale

Peter Reich
Roger Spingarn & Susan Reuter

Brian Joseph Reilly
Patricia Bendersky
Jennifer Corrigan
Laura Henault
Nancy & Edward O’Leary

Laura Reilly
Becky Ryan
Wendi Webster

Patrick Richards
Jennifer Solarte

Carol Schaefer
Natalia Alarcon
Suzie Craft

Peter Schweitzer
Linda & Frederic Cowan
Carol Cummins
Elaine Gibberman
Jean Weille

Marilyn N. & Murray W. Seagears
Julie & Jeff Dreebin

Devon Scott
Denise Seton

Timothy V.G. Smith
Anonymous (2)
Patrick Colby
Nettie Dodge
Virginia Glover
Margaret Henderson	
Christy Franchot James
Frank Jame
Cheryl Kevish
Thomas & Sarah Mortimer

Derrick Packer
John Cameron & Abby Packer
William & Linda Schwartz
Michael Strange
Andrea Veal
Donna Williamson

Neil Tawil
Murray Lantner
Marjorie Sanua
Irwin Tawil

Gary R. Thornton
Claudia Thornton

Suzanne Auer Walsh
Alexander Walsh

Robert Washbourn
Thomas & Yvonne Hobbs
Randy & Andrea Holloway

Forrest & Lee Whisler
Sandra Whisler

Elmer Jay Whitford
James & Dorothy Robison

Barbara Anderson Wilkes
Catherine Duna

In Honor Of 

The ADK Trail Ride
Brian Smith

Rocci Aguirre
Ethan & Anne Winter

Roger & Susan Anderson
William Anderson

Stephanie Aubin
Lisa Coppola

Mary Bijur
The Angelo Family Charitable Foundation

James Carroll	
Benjamin Olneck-Brown

Brita & Denis Chagnon	
Sarah Chagnon

Travis Cundy
Louis Woolever

Jeff Davis
Zach Davis

Deb DeLorenzo & Henry Crans	
Craig & Ann Kolb

Allen Edwards, DVM	
Lindsay Edwards
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Otto Euller & Becca Falconer
Donna Swauger

Diane Fish	
Karen Lee & Frederick Spaulding

Lisa Genier
Susan Senecah

Benj Gleeksman
Carrie Kellman

Chris Hodson & all “The Hodson 
Family Hikers”	

Suzanne Velazquez

Jesse & Keri Houle
Helen Curtis

William Janeway
Peter & Patty Paine
David & Emily Wormuth

Patrice & Bob Keet
Angela Surkis

Josh & Heather Kent
Sandra & Bruce Partridge

Craig P.A. Machemer, Ethan G.P. 
Machemer & R. Gordon Machemer

Richard Machemer

Bruce & Sandy Partridge	
Joshua Kent

John Sheehan
Susan Senecah

Laurel & Michael Skarbinski
Melissa Elstein & Eric Katzman

Caroline Stancell & Craig Hunt	
Cecilia Stancell

Angela Surkis	
Laura Slatkin

Rachel Truair
Elizabeth Farris

Fred Yosca
Pamela Yosca

Special Occasion

The Birthday of Ruth Masterleo
Kathleen Dillon

Family Christmas Gifts (15)
Richard Stephan & Frieda Flax

Peter Klarman’s Love of the Adirondacks
Peter & Jean Klarman

The Wedding of Allison 
Courtin & Connor Smith

Alyssa Barrett
Denis & Mary Brita Chagnon
Anthony Federico
Kristin Whitlock

(L-R) Director of Government Relations Kevin Chlad, Membership 
Director J.A. Tyler Frakes and Director of Conservation Jackie 
Bowen attend the Adirondack Council’s annual Forever Wild 
Day celebration at Heaven Hill Farm in Lake Placid, NY 

(L) Farm Advocate 
Dillon Klepetar 
attends the Food 
Justice Summit 
at the Wild Center 
in Tupper Lake
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Matching Gift 
Companies & Giving 
Platforms
AARP Matching Gift Program
Adirondack Foundation
Adobe, Inc.
The American Express Company
America’s Charities
The Ayco Charitable Foundation
American Endowment Foundation
The American Gift Fund
Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund
Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Bessemer Giving Fund
BNY Mellon Community Partnership
Booz Allen
The Boston Foundation
Bristol-Myers Squibb Foundation
The Central New York 

Community Foundation
Cerity Partners Foundation
Charities Aid Foundation of America
Community Foundation of Greater Buffalo
Community Foundation for the 

Greater Capital Region
Corning (Inc.) Foundation
Davenport Donor Advised Program

EarthShare NY
Fidelity Online Giving
GE Aerospace Foundation
The Gilbane Foundation
Give Lively Foundation
Givinga Foundation
Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund
Greater Horizons
The Greater Washington 

Community Foundation
The Home Depot Foundation
Jewish Communal Fund
Johnson & Johnson
The KIND Foundation
Linde PLC
McKinsey
Morgan Stanley GIFT, 

(Global Impact Funding Trust)
National Philanthropic Trust
The New York Community Trust
PayPal Giving Fund
Pinkaloo
Pledgeling Foundation
Princeton Area Community Foundation
Prudential
The Raymond James Charitable 

Endowment Fund
Reckitt
Regeneron

Renaissance Charitable Foundation
The Rochester Area 

Community Foundation
Sanofi US Services Charitable 

Giving Program
State Street Foundation
Stripe
T. Rowe Price Charitable
Teachers Insurance and Annuity 

Association of America
Tides Foundation
Truist
UBS Community Affairs
The U.S. Charitable Gift Trust
UK Online Giving Foundation
Union Pacific
Vanguard Charitable
Vermont Community Foundation
Virtu Financial
Wellington Management Company, LLP
YourCause, LLC Trustee

Special Thanks & 
Gifts-in-Kind
Adirondack Explorer
Adirondack Life, Inc.
Sheri Amsel
Michael Barker, 

Integrated Marketing Services
Nancy Battaglia
Champlain Area Trails (CATS)
Depot Theatre
Brad Edmondson & Tatiana Werbizky
ES11 Web Development
Green Goddess
Carl Heilman II, Wild Visions, Inc.
Greta Heilman
Lake George Mirror
Lake Placid Center for the Arts
Loremans’ Embroidery, Engraving, 

& Screenprinting, LLC
Larry Master, masterimages.org
Pondside Studio
Derek Rogers
The Sembrich
Spruce Mountain Design
Eric Teed
University of Rochester
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NOTES: 
1.	 The Adirondack Council does NOT accept government funding of any kind. 
2.	 Net Assets at year-end of Fiscal Year 2024 stood at $10,388,308 up from $9,790,746 at year-end of the previous fiscal year. 
3. The Forever Wild Fund (quasi-endowment) is included in the net assets and stood at $9,433,853 at the end of Fiscal Year 2024 up from Fiscal Year 2023 
	 at $8,512,968. Forever Wild Fund gifts received in Fiscal Year 2024 totaled $261,080.

You can view the Adirondack Council’s IRS 990 at guidestar.org or at AdirondackCouncil.org. A complete audited financial statement can be obtained on our 
website, by calling the Adirondack Council at 877.873.2240 or through the office of the New York State Attorney General. 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY The charts represent revenue and expenses for the Adirondack Council.

Program: Environmental Preservation, Education, �Outreach & Advocacy

Management & General

Fundraising & Membership

OPERATING EXPENSES
Total: $2,849,116

6%

79%

15%

OPERATING SUPPORT & REVENUE
Total: $2,647,817

Unrestricted Contributions

Board-approved 5% draw from Forever Wild Fund 

Special Events, Sales (net), Other Income

2%

75%

23%
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SUPPORT ADIRONDACK CONSERVATION

@AdirondackCouncil

@AdirondackCouncil

@Adk_Council

info@adirondackcouncil.org
AdirondackCouncil.org
518.873.2240

NEW! 2025 Forever Wild 
Calendar | $15 + tax & s/h

12-month calendar featuring Adirondack 
landscapes from award-winning 
photographer Carl Heilman II

Adopt a Loon, Moose, or Otter | $35 + tax & s/h

Help protect an Adirondack loon, moose or river otter with a 
symbolic adoption. Includes plush toy, canvas tote bag and 
personalized adoption certificate.  

Canvas Tote Bag | $15 + tax & s/h

Made from 10oz sturdy, 100% cotton canvas, 
measures 19”W x 15.5”H x 5”, gusset & long 
handles. Features the Adirondack Council 
loon logo.


